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Emergency COSEWIC Assessment for Three Species of Bats

An emergency assessment for three species of bat,
Little Brown Myotis (Myotis lucifugus), Northern
Myotis (M. septentrionalis), and Tri-colored Bat (Per-
imyotis subflavus), was requested by the Province of
Nova Scotia on October 3, 2011. The request was due
to: concerns regarding the mortality levels of White-
nose Syndrome (WNS) on various bat species in the
northeastern United States since 2006; the apparent
rate of spread of the disease; and its confirmation in
Nova Scotia, New Brunswick, Quebec, and Ontario. In
early February 2012, an Emergency Assessment Sub-
committee of COSEWIC assessed the three species as
Endangered and recommended to the Minister of the
Environment on February 22, 2012 that an Emergency
Order be issued placing all three on Schedule 1 of the
Species at Risk Act. A decision from the Minister is
pending.

The rationale for the recommendation was: 1) cat-
astrophic population declines have occurred in all three
species in northeastern United States and similar
impacts have occurred in Canada, with inference that
future impacts to Canada will be same as had occurred
in the United States; 2) a population model for M.
lucifugus (considered applicable to M. septentrionalis
and P. subflavus), predicts functional extirpation (de-
crease to < 1% of population) within 16 years for the
northeastern region; and 3) predicted rate of spread was
fast enough to impact > 50% of the Canadian popula-
tion within three generations.

As per COSEWIC policy, a full status report is re-
quired within one year of an emergency listing decision
by the Minister. All three species were addressed in a
single report that is being reviewed currently by juris-
dictions and other COSEWIC members. It is expected
that the status report will be discussed at the full com-
mittee of COSEWIC in 2013.
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Global Wildlife Resources — Wildlife Handling Job Board

Global Wildlife Resources has created a wildlife
handling job board. This job board compliments other
existing job boards and specifically lists jobs involving
wildlife capture and handling as part of the job duties
and helps potential employers find qualified applicants.

There are also links to other job boards and sugges-
tions on how to succeed at finding work. More infor-
mation is available at http://www.wildliferesources.org
/job-board/.
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Letter to the Editor

Dear Editor:

As an antidote to the poisonous review of G. Vernon Byrd’s
and my book, “Birds of the Aleutian Islands, Alaska” (Series
in Ornithology No. 1, Nuttall Ornithological Club and Amer-
ican Ornithologists” Union, 2007), published in CEN 125 (2),
I refer any interested person to earlier, positive reviews of that
work published in the spectrum of journals exemplified by
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Marine Ornithology 37:93-95 (2009), Wilson Journal of
Ornithology 120:425-426 (2008), Journal of Field Ornithol-
ogy 79:226-228 (2008), Western Birds 39:107-108 (2008),
and Birding 40:82-83 (2008).

Daniel D. Gibson
3705 Quartz Road, PO Box 155, Ester, Alaska 99725



